Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer May 12, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H.L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, V.J. Miller, Talbotte Richardson, and Roger Faulkenburg.

The minutes were read and approved as corrected. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

V. J. Miller reported no additional information has been received from the State regarding sewers. We have 15 days to respond after receipt of letter from the State.

The Water Utility received \$1,812.20 from the Carolina Casualty Insurance Company for the damage done by Able Trucking to the fire hydrant and loss of water.

The Board agreed to extend the main water line to the Carter property line (paid for by the Water Utility). Anything further will be split 50-50 with Carter.

Gary Getrost reported the man is coming tomorrow to inspect the inside of the water tower for painting. The Board said the flag pole also needs to be painted.

The water leak at the Dairy Bar has been repaired.

KWESVA was contacted about the dust from their drive, but the problem has not improved. The Board asked Talbotte Richardson to talk to them about black-topping a portion of the drive.

Janice Gibson asked the Board to approve the purchase of a new typewriter. The Board told her to get prices.

Floyds Knobs Water Utility is waiting for approval from the State Health Department for the connection with Greenville Water Utility on Buck Creek Road.

Roger Faulkenburg informed the Board his trailer on Mervin Jacobi's property is being used as a storage building. It does not have any utility hook-ups for living space. The Board said to underpin and make it look good - less like a trailer.

Faulkenburg complained that people are speeding from Voyles Road onto Clark Street. Also, at that corner people are dumping trash and using the corner like a public restroom.

Terry Ginkins hasn't responded to the letter sent by the Board regarding the house on his property. The Board is considering additional remedies.

The Board told Getrost to get estimates on both phazes of the work on the Carter property. If there is additional cost because of rock the Utility will assume that cost.

Getrost reported Dick Schmitt is not satisfied with his yard since the connection with Tri County Water Company. It involves an area of about 30' X 12'. The Board said to get someone to sod it and guarentee the work.

Indiana Land Company is developing land on Buttontown Road. One plot, which has already been sold, has a water main running from Buttontown Road across that property, up the hill to the KWESVA property. This was done when Truss Con owned the quarry. When the line was put in an easement was not obtained. The Board told Gary to talk to the owner of KWESVA to try to find a solution to the problem.

Bud Ollis wrote a complaint to the Board about the weeds on Esther Ferber's property. It involves a small portion of the property along side the creek. Talbotte Richardson said he will try to find someone to cut the weeds.

Talbotte reported that Paul Buche is working on having traffic tickets paid locally. If a ticket is contested, in that case, the Town lawyer has to represent the Town in court.

Janice Gibson complained that trucks and other vehicles parked in front of the store and across the street in front of Pearce's block the view of drivers turning onto Hwy 150. In front of Pearce's is supposed to be a passing lane and people are parking on it. The Board said there is nothing our Marshal's office can do because the State has not posted that as "No Parking".

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

WATER UTILITY MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT

HONTE OF TRUY AST

									4	4
	NET BALANCE	62 242 22	20,000.00	241482	20,000.00	20.056 1/2	50/52 !!	77.C. 29.C.	95,000.00	
	DISBURSEMENT	37 48770	- 0 -	25.00	1 0	70	101			37562 10
	RECEIPTS	 8 '		225.60	1 0	5416	324.75	3		21,671.19
-	BALANCE	68,785.64	20,600.00	2,46483	20,000.00	30,000.60	50, 328.36	95 440 40	17,000.00	286578.83
	ODEDATING	FUND	DEPRECIATION FUND	METER DEPOSIT FUND	B&I RETIREMENT FUND	DEPRECIATION FUND INVESTMENT	BOND & INTEREST CASH FUND	TEMP. CASH INVESTMENTS		TOTALS

ORDINANCE NO. 1987-01

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING SALARY/WAGES FOR TOWN OF GREENVILLE, FLOYD COUNTY, INDIANA EMPLOYEES FOR THE YEAR JANUARY 1, 1987 THRU DECEMBER 31, 1987.

BE IT ORDAINED (RESOLVED) THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE, FLOYD COUNTY, INDIANA THAT:

- The salary of Gary Getrost, Superintendent of the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$21,053.76 per year.
- The Salary of Janice Gibson, Office Manager of the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$14,994.00 per year.
- 3. The salary if V.J. Miller, helper for the Town of Greenville and the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$11,902.80 per year.
- 4. The salary of T. Richardson, Town Marshall shaell be \$1.00 per year. The Town of Greenville shall provide Life and Hospitalization for the Marshall under the contract of the Greenville Water Utility, which the Town shall reimburse the Utility for such costs.
- 5. The salary of the Deputy Marshall, P. Buche, is set at \$1.00 per year. The Town shall provide Life Insurance at 100% of cost. Hospitalization shall be provided, if available at 100% employee cost and 50% dependent cost, if employee so wishes. Contract will be available under the Water Utility contract.

Passed by the Board of Trustees of the Town of Greenville, Floyd County, Indiana, this 20 72 day of Apr. / 1987.

Board President

Member

ATTEST:

Clerk of the Board

ORDINANCE NO. 1987-01

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING SALARY/WAGES FOR TOWN OF GREENVILLE, FLOYD COUNTY, INDIANA EMPLOYEES FOR THE YEAR JANUARY 1, 1987 THRU DECEMBER 31, 1987.

BE IT ORDAINED (RESOLVED) THE BOARD OF TRUSTERS OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE, FLOYD COUNTY, INDIANA THAT:

- The salary of Gary Getrost, Superintendent of the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$21,053.76 per year.
- The Salary of Janice Gibson, Office Manager of the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$14,994.00 per year.
- The salary if V.J. Miller, helper for the Town of Greenville and the Greenville Water Utility shall be \$11,902.80 per year.
- 4. The salary of T. Richardson, Town Marshall shaell be \$1.00 per year. The Town of Greenville shall provide Life and Hospitalization for the Marshall under the contract of the Greenville Water Utility, which the Town shall reimburse the Utility for such costs.
- 5. The salary of the Deputy Marshall, P. Buche, is set at \$1.00 per year. The Town shall provide Life Insurance at 100% of cost. Hospitalization shall be provided, if available at 100% employee cost and 50% dependent cost, if employee so wishes. Contract will be available under the Water Utility contract.

Passed by the Board of Trustees of the Town of Greenville, Floyd County, Indiana, this 20^{72} day of April 1987.

Board President

Koney

ATTEST:

Clerk of the Board